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Thank you for your letter of 11 May. I certainly feel our . 
meetings have been most helpful. I believe that they have served 
to reinforce the commitment of both our Governments to operate the 
Anglo-Irish Agreement in a way that stands to benefit everyone in 
the island of Ireland, and, as you rightly say, to help reassure 
nationalists in the north that the way forward in Northern Ireland 
does not lie through the kind of mayhem you so powerfully and ~ 
effectively condemned in your recent speech in the Dail. f 

I 

That is why I am very much in sympathy with the thinking that f 
underlies the detailed points which you have raised, even if the 
General Election period prevents us from making public statements 
about the kind of initiatives you have in mind. ' 

i 

But that of course does not mean that nothing can be done while \ ~ ! 

the Election is going on. Work is well advanced on most of the ft . 
issues you mention, and I have given instructions that the ' 
momentum is not to be lost. In particular, I agree that our 
officials in the Secretariat should start examining the sort of . 
cross-border economic issues you mention in your letter, so that 
some of this ground will have been explored before the next 
meeting of the Conference. Apart from this and continuing to . 
transact day to day business through the Secretariat, and whatever 
other channels may be appropriate, I hope that my officials may ~ 
also be able to meet yours to discuss the areas to which you i 

refer, including the Irish language, with a view to this being 
followed up after the Election is out of the way. 

' i 

I shall also make sure that you are kept fully informed , as you I 
asked, about any significant developments following the events at 
Loughgall, while also agreeing that it would indeed be useful to . 
continue ourselves to keep in touch, when the circumstances · 
require it, informally on the telephone. 
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In connection with the funerals post Loughgall, I felt that their 
handling by the RUC was good and I hope you felt this too. It 
clearly reflected the policy statement put out by the Chief 
Constable, which in turn clearly owed much to his talk to 
Bishop Cahal Daly. 

In respect of Loughgall itself, you will have seen that ballistic 
tests have confirmed that the weapons recovered were responsible 
for every single murder and attempted murder in Fermanagh and 
Tyrone this year, and indeed further afield as well. You will 
recall that the murders in this area have included three civilian 
contractors as well as the UDR and RUC victims. 

Since the IRA generally prefer a particular weapon to be used by 
the same person, and taking account of other earlier intelligence, 
my advice is that that group had at least 40-50 murders to their 
score over the years. And, I should add, it was very fortunate 
that they did not add to it at Loughgall when they launched their 
attack, in which five members of the security forces who were in 
the Station only narrowly survived both the bomb and the machine 
gun attack on the building. 
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